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Message from the President

Good evening, Missouri Campers!

I am so ready for a new camping season in 2024, 
aren’t you?  The Winter season has seemed to go on 
and on.  My husband and I have already started 
talking about the places we are going, the people 
we’ll meet and of course, spending time with our 
camping friends in MSCA.  Mike and I are ready to 
get in some serious campfire time with everyone and 

we plan to join in many activities.  I know that being 
President will afford me the opportunity to get to 
know more people in the MSCA group and I’m 
excited to get to talk to all of you.  I’m also ready for 
some productive meetings where the members can 
offer some great ideas for upcoming member 
activities.

I hope everyone got the notice about the change in 
location for the Spring MSCA campout from Kathy 
and Jerry Tannehill in Carthage, MO at Coachlight 
RV Park from May 3rd thru May 5th.

Mike and I are looking forward to seeing you in 
Carthage, we’ll be counting the days until we can all 
get together.  Until then, stay safe and we’ll see you 
soon.

Linda Van de Riet
MSCA President
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Missouri CAMP Director
Hey all you winter couch potatoes (that includes 
Dave and I), it’s time to get moving and ready for 
camping. For the MSCA campout in Carthage, I 
think we will do a walk. I have checked out 
Coachlight RV campground on line and it states 
roads are asphalt. That is better than gravel. I will 
map out 1/2 mile and a mile to walk when we get 
there. This will be weather permitting of course. 
Can’t wait to see everyone again. Till then-take care.

Pat Crow 
Missouri State C,A.M.P. Director
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Newsletter Information

Thank you to all who contributed to this newsletter. 
There is always room for more information. The 
deadlines for contributions to the newsletter will be 
March 1, June 1, August 1 and December 1. A 
request for articles will be sent out approximately 2 
weeks prior to the deadline and again about 2 days 
prior to the deadline. Requests for Christmas ads 
will be sent in early November to allow plenty of 
time for receipt of your ad and payment. 
Each chapter is asked to contribute articles but 

anyone is welcome to contribute. Don’t think you 
have to be a great reporter - just send the 
information and it will be reformatted for you.

Next Newsletter Deadline
June 1, 2024

Copyright Notice:
All clipart is licensed via Swift Publisher 5™ or is 
public domain. All photos are used by permission of 
owner. 

MSCA Sunshine
Contact our Sunshine Chairperson to report the name 
and address of members needing cards from 
Missouri Campers Association

Shelly Winter
204 Conrad Circle

Truesdale MO 63380
email: sunshine@mofcrv.org

~ Get Well ~ Sympathy ~
~Thinking of You ~

Western Council 2024 Campouts
Lathrop Antique Grounds - 2488 SE Highway 33 - Lathrop, MO 64465

Reserve these Dates for your 2024 Camping Schedule!!!!
April 19-21 - April Fool Campout - Full Weekend of Fun and Fellowship, Including Tour to Jesse James Farm/
Museum, Kearney, MO and Easter Egg Hunt 
October 18-20 – Halloween Campout – Full Weekend of Fun and Fellowship,
Including Trip to Jamesport, MO and Costumes and trick or Treating 

https://sunshine@mofcrv.org


Page 4

2nd Vice-President

Greetings to all of you Happy Campers! As you all 
know, Punxsutawney Phil did not see his shadow 
this year, Hooray!!! That means that spring is right 
around the corner. So, now is the time to finalize all 
of our camping reservations for the year.

With that being said, our 2024 MSCA Spring 
Campout is fast approaching in May. Hopefully, 
everyone has heard by now that the location of our 
MSCA Campout has been changed. Originally it was 
scheduled to be held at The Big Red Barn in 
Carthage MO. It is now being held at Coachlight RV 
Park in Carthage MO. The dates of May 3rd – 5th will 
remain the same.

If you are planning to attend, please contact 
Coachlight RV Park ASAP. Their phone number is 
417-358-3666. Have them add your name to the 
MSCA Rally Sheet to reserve your spot. The cost 
will be $37.50 per night of your stay per RV. They 
do work on an HONOR system, which means that 
they do not collect any money up front. The site fee 
is collected upon your arrival at the park. BUT, they 
do ask that if for any reason that you must cancel to 
please call them to have your name removed from 
the list to free up that spot. This will also help us to 
keep an accurate RV/head count of members 
attending for our needs.

As always, Jerry and I are looking forward to seeing 
all of our camping family again, and also getting to 
meet all of our new members. It should be a great 
time. See you all soon!

Kathy and Jerry Tannehill
MSCA 2nd Vice President

South Central West Regional 
Director (Region 2)

As Winter months are 
winding down and we’re 
thinking of camping season. 
A lot of Chapter and State 
Campouts have already been 
planned. Have you thought 
about going to 2024 
National Campvention 
being held in Herkimer 

County Fairgrounds, located in Frankfort, NY. The 
dates are June 23-29, 2024, Early Bird Days June 
21-22, 2024. This would be a great chance to visit 
NW New York State. It’s beautiful there and a lot of 
things to do.

Our Region 2 will be hosting Campvention 2025, in 
Lebanon, Tennessee. Early Days July 18 & 19th, 
2025, Campvention July 20th – 26th, 2025. Please 
plan on attending so we can make a great showing 

for Missouri State. Here’s the new LOGO designed 
by your fellow campers.

We are in the planning 
stages of the 2025 
Campvention and we need 
help from Missouri State 
members. If you can help 
with the planning and at 
Campvention itself. Please 
let Paul & Beth Standiford 
or me know. We would certainly appreciate it.

It’s a great way to meet new friends that have the 
same passion as you do with camping. Trust me you 
will make friends for life.

Safe travels on this year’s adventures

Debbie Ludwig
Region 2 Director
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The snow is melting 
and warmer weather 
is expected next 
week. Typical 
Missouri. But each 
day of warmer temps 
makes us long to get 
camping. But the next 
best thing was to get 
together with 
members of our Slow 
Travelers chapter. 

Members from the east side of the state got together 
for dinner at Stefanina’s Italian restaurant on 
February 17th. Along with 10 members, we 
welcomed prospective Slow Travelers members 
Mike and Karen Kremer. It was  a wonderful dinner 
with lots of laughs. Some of our group have had 
various surgeries, so it was good to have them able 
to join us and see them doing so well.  In March 

many of our group will be heading to the Retiree 
Rally in Texas and then on to Gulf State Park. Can’t 
wait to see everyone around the campfire. Until then-
take care and safe travels.

Pat Crow
President - Slow Traveler

Pitch ‘n’ Pull 
concluded the year 
with a holiday lunch 
on December 5th at  
Silver Dollar 
Restaurant in Eldon 
MO. Great food and 
great friends. 

We welcome spring 
as Pitch ‘n’ Pull 
looks forward to the 
2024 camping 

season!

The Club’s first campout will be at Binder Park in 
Jefferson City, Missouri from April 22nd through the 
26th. From June 9th through the 13th, we will be 
camping at Blue Springs Ranch in Bourbon, 
Missouri. You can find us at the Corps of Engineer’s 
Damsite Park Campground at Pomme de Terre Lake 
in Hermitage Missouri from October 9th through 
14th. Pitch ‘n’ Pull would like to invite campers to 
come join us at any of our campouts. Experience 

what the campground and area has to offer as well as 
the camaraderie of our group.

Frances Jackson
Pitch ‘n’ Pull President
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2024 MSCA SPRING CAMPOUT
May 3 – 5, 2024

Coachlight RV Park (417) 358-3666 5305 

S. Garrison Ave, Carthage, MO. 64836
HTTP:/coachlightrv.com

Directions from I-44: Take exit 18B to I-49 N, Then exit 47 for Cedar Rd. Then left on W 52nd St./Cedar Rd.
Then Left on Garrison Ave, park will be on the right.

GENERAL INFORMATION
• All activities will take place in the “Meeting Room” unless otherwise stated.
• Bring your own table service: plates, utensils, cups and napkins.
• Coffee and water will be provided during meals.
• Side dish or dessert to share: Including regular or gluten free options.
• Community Service: Monetary donation for the Carthage Crisis Center.
• Friday evening game: Bring a wrapped gift for card bingo.
• Consider visiting one or more of the area's attractions during your stay.
• C.A.M.P. Walking exercise around the campgrounds.
• Craft, Cookies and Iced Tea Social
• Sunday Devotional 

ACTIVITIES

Friday May 3rd

6:00pm Potluck Dinner – Bring a dish to share and your own table service. Coffee and water will be provided.
•  Beth Standiford will be collecting monetary donations for the Carthage Crisis Center. 

  7:00pm Card Bingo – Please bring a wrapped gift per person playing.

Saturday May 4th

8:00am – 9:00am Breakfast - Pancakes, sausage, scrambled eggs and juice will be served by Pitch N Pull. 
Donations will be collected, and proceeds will go to a MSCA or FCRV Fund. Please bring your own table service. 
Coffee and water will be provided.

9:30am MSCA Board of Directors Meeting

Lunch on your own. See the backside of the program for local attractions to visit.

1:00pm C.A.M.P. - Walk ½ mile or maybe a 1 mile and get a little exercise. Meet Pat Crow outside the main 
meeting building.

2:00pm Craft, Cookies & Iced Tea Social – Grab your cup and come join Beth for a his & her craft social. Beer 
bottle cap fishing lures and sheet music earrings will be made. There is a minor charge for supplies.

6:00pm Dinner - Burritos and Tacos provided by MSCA, the cost is $5:00 per meal. Bring a side dish/dessert to 
share, and your own table service of course. Coffee and water will be provided.

7:00pm - Evening event to be determined. 

Sunday May 5th

http://HTTP:/coachlightrv.com
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9:00am Devotional Program - Presented by MSCA Chaplin Beth Standiford. Please bring your own cup as 
coffee and water will be provided.

Safe Travels to All & Happy Camping till we meet again!

CARTHAGE AREA ATTRACTIONS
All miles are approximate form Coachlight RV Park

  DOWNTOWN CARTHAGE – 7 miles north

• JASPER COUNTY COURTHOUSE: 351 Grant Street, Carthage, MO. (471) 359-8181 Romanesque 
Revival Courthouse with turrets, towers and arches evoke a medieval castle, built of Carthage stone. Tours 
available upon request.

• BATTLE OF CARTHAGE CIVIL WAR MUSEUM: 205 Grant Street, Carthage, MO. (417) 237-7060. 
Open 8:30am to 5:00pm Tuesday through Saturday, and 1:00 to 5:00pm on Sundays.

• BATTLE OF CARTHAGE STATE HISTORICAL SITE: 1111 East Chestnut Street, Carthage, MO. 
(417) 682-2279. Walking Trail with informational kiosk.

• HISTORIC HOMES TOUR: 50 plus historic homes from 1870 to 1924. Homes tour map available.(417) 359-
8181. Historic Phelps House has interior tours.

RED OAK II – 11 miles north: 12275 Kafir Road, Carthage, MO. Just off Route 66. Stroll through the relocated 
town of authentic old buildings restored by Lowell Davis (Referred to as the “Norman Rockwell of Rural Art”) 
and now privately owned.

66 DRIVE IN – 10 miles northwest: 17231 Old 66 Blvd., Carthage, MO. (417) 359*5959. Opens Spring of 2024. 
Call for movie schedule and times.

THE PRECIOUS MOMENTS CHAPEL – 3 miles south: 4321 Chapel Road, Carthage MO. (800) 543-7975. A 
9000 sq. ft. Chapel with murals, stained glass, hand carved doors and gift shop.

JR’S APPLIANCE MUSEUM – 4 miles south: 51 Hwy 59, Diamond, MO. (417) 358-2007 or for a tour contact 
Richard at (417) 793-7036. Located inside Jr’s Western Store with 4000 unique and rare electric appliances

GEORGE WASHINGTON CARVER NATIONAL MONUMENT – 11 miles south: 5646 Carver Road, 
Diamond, MO. (417) 325-4151. Open 7 days a week, 9am to 5pm.

NEOSHO NATIONAL FISH HATCHERY s VISITORS CENTER – 1G miles south: 520 Park Street, 
Neosho, MO. (417) 451-0554. Raise rainbow trout.

PRAYING HANDS – 13 miles west: in King Jack Park, Dawson Drive, Webb City, MO. Atop a 40 ft high 
man-made hill sits the 32 ft tall, 220000-pound steel and concrete sculpture.

RUBY JACK TRAIL - 8 miles northwest: 21130W Old 66 Blvd, Carthage MO. Closes at 8pm. Bring your own 
water as this is a 16-mile rustic trail from Carthage Missouri to the Kansas State Line. It is mostly a flat tree lined 
trail, with crushed limestone/gravel to either walk, jog or ride a bike. Mountain or e-bikes are recommended.
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Dietary Restrictions
by Beth Standiford

Hey Campers!  It’s that time of year again.  No, I 
don’t mean tax time – well, yeah, that, too, but time 
to think about going camping and what to fix for 
those fabulous potlucks we all so enjoy.  
This year, we need to be a little more aware of other 
campers with food sensitivities.  Some of our 
members are allergic to specific foods or have 
dietary restrictions.  It would be nice if when a dish 
is prepared, you might note somehow (post-it on the 
item, include the recipe, etc.) if it has cinnamon, lots 
of sugar, chocolate, shellfish, or nuts. Please keep in 
mind some of our campers are diabetic or require a 
gluten-free option.  If you would like to make a 
gluten-free dish, please avoid cross-contamination of 
pots, pans, cooking utensils, countertops, and ovens/
fryers of all kinds.  We also should set those gluten-
free dishes on a completely separate table to keep 
them safe for our campers.
Wondering what to prepare?  Taste of Home.com 
offers a wide variety of ideas.  Summertime favs like 
Five-Bean Salad, Broccoli Salad Supreme (LOVE 
those grapes), Beans & Sausage, Slow-Cooked Ham 
& Pineapple.  Something easy like chicken simply 

baked & seasoned with salad dressing and onion 
soup mix.  Fresh fruit.   Or how about a charcuterie 
board with fruits, gluten-free salami, shrimp, ham, 
and turkey, a few crackers (always check the label) 
and some York peppermint patties?  
Come on, Campers.  You’re a creative bunch.  Just a 
little time and effort to make our fellow campers 
comfortable, welcome and well fed!

Feed My Sheep
By Beth Standiford (MSCA Chaplain)

Has anybody else had rough 
times to go through this 
winter?  I am so looking 
forward to Spring and the 
renewing hope it always 
promises.  Sometimes it 
seems as though the times 
that are harder, breed more 
hard times.  Like dominoes 
laid out in a row, they seem 
to trail on and on.  The gray 
days without sunshine close 
in.  They color my mood.  I 

look out the window at muddy brown lawn & bare 
trees that give no shade or reason to think they will 
come back to life.  I plainly see the squirrels circling 
the tree trunk oblivious to the weather, cavorting in 
what looks like merriment.  Stupid squirrels.  Or are 
they stupid?  Life goes on moment by moment, and 
we must sometimes carry the sunshine in our hearts.  
Remembering the warmth of sunshine, its effects on 
the growth of all things.  The good times we had in 
the sun (and the rain) while camping.  Yes, I am 
looking forward to camping.  Cool nights around a 
campfire with friends.  Somehow the stormy 
grayness of life doesn’t seem quite so intolerable 

then. The storms of life affect us all.  But we must 
remember even storms are good for something.  The 
disciples of Jesus were caught in a storm, when 
through the torrent, they see Jesus walking towards 
them ON the water.  And in a totally outrageous 
move, called Peter to get out of the boat and walk to 
Him.  Obediently, Peter gets out of the boat and 
starts walking on the water to Jesus.  But then, the 
storm catches Peter’s attention and Peter starts to 
sink. He is letting the weight of this storm and 
surroundings get to him.  As Peter’s going under, he 
cries out to the Lord for help.  And reaching down, 
pulls Peter up.  So, look at it this way; Jesus wasn’t 
just walking ON the water; Jesus was walking ON 
THE STORM.  He knows we have storms to get 
through and He calls us to come to Him in their 
midst.  And sometimes we respond and do so, but 
then, we falter and look at the storm and start to 
sink.  Only by reaching out to Him can He save us.  
Sometimes He calms the storm; sometimes He 
calms the child.  He knows what is needed.  He 
didn’t promise smooth sailing – only safe passage.  
So, here’s to our upcoming camping season and no 
matter where we go, what the weather, you have my 
prayer for safe passage. 

Gluten Free – Flourless Peanut Butter-Chocolate 
Chip Cookies
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Ingredients 
1 cup creamy peanut butter 
3/4 cup sugar 
1 large egg 
1/2 teaspoon baking soda 
1/4 teaspoon salt 
1 cup semisweet chocolate morsels 
Parchment paper 

Preparation 
1. Preheat oven to 350°. Stir together peanut butter 
and next 4 ingredients in a medium bowl until well 
blended. Stir in chocolate morsels.
2. Drop dough by rounded tablespoonfuls 2 inches 
apart onto parchment paper-lined baking sheets
3. Bake at 350° for 12 to 14 minutes or until puffed 
and lightly browned. Cool on baking sheets on a 
wire rack 5 minutes. Transfer to wire rack, and let 
cool 15 minutes.

PINE TRAILS CAMP GROUND

19664 HWY 32

BELLEVIEW MO  63623

573-760-2724

Pinetrailscampground.com

 Pine Trails Camp Ground is a peaceful camping spot in Southeast Missouri. We’re the perfect spot for 
a family vacation or a weekend getaway. 

 We have 15 sites with 30 and 50 amp electric service, water and sewer.   Our campground includes 
showers, laundry, playground, fishing pond and a General Store.

Located minutes from the Village of Caledonia, Elephant Rocks, Council Bluffs Lake and Beach area, 
Twains Vineyard, Fort Davidson Historic Site, and Johnson Shut Ins.

http://Pinetrailscampground.com
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Missouri State Director
Spring is here. 
Don’t believe me? 
Earlier this week, 
February 26, the 
temperature was 82 
degrees here in 
Saint Peters. Of 
course, the next 
day it dropped into 
the 40s but it looks 
like Spring is 
coming early. And 
that is good news 

to campers everywhere. So start getting your rigs 
ready for your first trip. 

For Beth and I that will be a trip to Mineola TX for 
the Retiree Rally. But don’t let the name fool you. 
You don’t have to be retired to attend. Of course, if 
you are still working you will need enough vacation 
time but it is well worth the time. 

Another great trip adventure occurs in June with a 
trip to Herkimer County Fairgrounds in New York 
for the Campvention celebrating the 75 anniversary 
of FCRV. 

Of course, back then it was NCHA. Check out the 
history of NCHA/FCRV on the website. https://fcrv.
org/history/ Beth and I were members of NCHA 
back in the mid-seventies and attended a couple of 
Campventions - 1997 in Duquoin IL with 1,780 
families attending and again in 1978 in Elbert CO 
with 5,280 families attending. The highest 
attendance was in 1972 at Camp Atterbury IN with 
7,842 families attending.

Unfortunately, membership and attendance has 
dropped over the years. This is not just an FCRV 
problem but for camping clubs in general. There are 
a lot of theories about why this is happening in an 
age where there are more RVs on the road than ever 
before and sales reaching an all time high in the past 
few years. I won’t get into my theories here but I 
will tell you what we need to do. 

We need to share the story about FCRV to everyone 
you see in a campground. We need to exemplify the 
motto of FCRV. Where Strangers Become Friends 
and Friends Become Family. Perhaps it sounds a bit 
trite. But in our 10 years since we have rejoined 
FCRV, we have seen this to be the case time and 
time again. If you want some examples, just ask me 
and I can give you five or six just in the last couple 
of years. 

So, why am I telling you all this. Because FCRV 
needs your help. It is a great organization but we 
need to do something to boost the membership and 
RETAIN the membership. I’ve already talked about 
telling everyone you see to help boost the 
membership but what’s this about retaining the 
membership. 

Yep, we need to keep the members we have. Most of 
the people that leave FCRV do so because they are 
not getting the full benefit of their membership. 
They camp strictly at the chapter level. Now, don’t 
get me wrong. Camping at the chapter level is great. 
For the last 10 years we have camped with all four 
chapter in Missouri. For the first 5 years we camped 
strictly with Gateway Campers and didn’t miss a 
campout. Of course, then came retirement and we 
started to camp with the Slow Travelers also. And 
we started to attend the national Retiree Rally and 
Campvention. Also during that time we went to ALL 
of the MSCA State Campventions. WHY?? Because 
they are fun and we meet more new people who are 
now part of our camping family. 

So, people who are active in the organization are the 
ones that stay with the organization. And not just 
active from a camping perspective. We need you to 
be active in the leadership of the organization. We 
have positions that need to be filled. Three right now 
that are vacant that we would like to have filled are 
the DASAT (Disaster and Safety Awareness 
Training) position, The Conservation position and 
the Wildlife position. If any of these seem like 
something you can do please contact me. Also, 
consider running for one of the MSCA positions 
(see page 2 of this newsletter for a list)  And don’t 
assume that just because it is currently filled doesn’t 
mean you can’t run for the office. 

But most important is to come the chapter campouts, 
come to the MSCA campouts and if possible come 
to the Retiree Rally and Campventions. I am certain 
that if you come to all of these you will have a great 
time, make new friends and be part of a great family.

And finally, give some consideration to attending 
the Western Council Campout in Lathrop MO on 
April 19 - 21. The campout includes a tour of the 
Jesse James Farm/Museum. If you would like to go 
send an email to pak.n.go@mofcrv.org and let them 
know you want to attend.

Safe travels and God bless,

Paul Standiford
Missouri State Director

https://fcrv.org/history/
https://fcrv.org/history/
mailto:pak.n.go@mofcrv.org
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Complete Camping Schedule - 2024

March 15 - 17, 2024 - FCRV Retiree Rally Early Days - Mineola Civic Center - Mineola TX

March 18 - 23, 2024 - FCRV Retiree Rally - Mineola Civic Center - Mineola TX

March 24 - 28, 2024 - YARs Spring Campout - Bedrock RV, Inn, & Event Center - Grand Saline TX

April 3 - April 17, 2024 - Slow Travelers - Gulf State Park - Gulf Shores AL

April 5 - 9, 2024 - Gateway Campers - Perryville Campground - Perryville MO

April 19 - 21, 2024 - Gateway Campers - 370 Lakeside Park - Saint Peters MO

April 19 - 21, 2024 - Western Council - Lathrop Antique Grounds - Lathrop MO

April 22 - 26, 2024 - Pitch ‘n’ Pull - Binder Park - Jefferson City MO

May 3 - 5, 2024 - MSCA Spring Campvention - Coachlight RV Park - Carthage MO

May 5 - 10, 1024 - Slow Travelers - Lake Ouachita State Park - Hot Springs AR

May 17 - 19, 2024 - Gateway Campers - Pere Marquette State Park - Grafton IL

June 7 - 9, 2024 - Gateway Campers - Meramec State Park - Sullivan MO

June 9 - 13, 2024 - Pitch ‘n’ Pull - Blue Springs Ranch - Bourbon MO

June 21 - 22, 2024 - 75th FCRV Campvention Early Days - Herkimer County Fairgrounds - Frankfort NY

June 23 - 29 2024 - 75th FCRV Campvention - Herkimer County Fairgrounds - Frankfort NY

July 19 - 21, 2024 - Gateway Campers - Carlyle Lake Coles Creek - Carlyle Lake IL

August 16 - 18, 2024 - Gateway Campers - Double J Campground - Chatham IL

September 13 - 15, 2024 - Gateway Campers - Johnson Shut-ins State Park - Middle Brook, MO

September 20 - 22, 2024 - MSCA Fall Campvention - Lazy Day Campground - Danville MO

September 22 -  27, 2024 - Slow Travelers - Winterset City Park Campground - Winterset IA

October 9 - 14, 2024 - Pitch ‘n’ Pull - Damsite Park COE Campground - Hermitage MO

October 18 - 20, 2024 - Gateway Campers - Shelbyville (Coon Creek) - Shelbyville IL

October 18 - 20, 2024 - Western Council - Lathrop Antique Grounds - Lathrop MO

REMINDER: Please send any additions or changes to missouricampernewslettereditor@gmail.com for 
inclusion in the next newsletter. An online calendar is now available for subscription. Click this link to 
subscribe. Please contact missouricampernewslettereditor@gmail.com with any questions. (Will be updated 
soon.)

You don’t have to be a member of the chapter to attend any FCRV campout but make sure to contact a MSCA 
officer or chapter president for additional details before you attend.

Slow Travelers  - Email: slow.travelers@mofcrv.org
Gateway Campers - Email: gateway.campers@mofcrv.org
Pitch N Pull - Email: pitch.n.pull@mofcrv.org
Pak N Go - Email: pak.n.go@mofcrv.org

MSCA officer emails are on page 2 of this newsletter. 

https://mineolaciviccenterandrvpark.com
https://mineolaciviccenterandrvpark.com
https://www.bedrockrv.com
https://www.alapark.com/parks/gulf-state-park
https://www.alapark.com/parks/gulf-state-park
https://www.alapark.com/parks/gulf-state-park
https://rjourney.com/locations/mo/perryville/perryville-rv-resort-ii-llc/
https://www.stpetersmo.net/382/370-Lakeside-Park
https://www.facebook.com/lathropantique/
https://www.jcparks.com/park/binder-park/
http://Coachlight%20RV%20Park
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Missouri Camper
7 Oakrail Drive
Saint Peters MO 63376-1811


